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Dear  
 
Re: Official Information Act request regarding papakupu 
 
I refer to your email to the Education Review Office dated 13 December 2024 requesting information 
under the Official Information Act 1982 as follows: 
 

I am a part of a new project researching papakupu (dictionaries) students may use for academic 
writing. 
It was my understanding that the Education Review Office had a kuputaka (glossary) for writing 
reviews on schools they visited. 
If that is the case, I was hoping I could be sent a copy. 

 
Please find attached with this letter the glossary that was produced by ERO for reviews in 2001. I note 
that while it is no longer actively used by our reviewers, discussions are being held around refreshing 
the document. 
 
Please note that it is our policy to proactively release our responses to official information requests 
where possible. We do not publish requesters' personal information.   
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. Information 
about how to make a complaint is available at http://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 
0800 802 602. 
 
Ngā mihi, 

 
Deborah Wood 
DCE Review and Improvement Services Māori 
Education Review Office 
 




